Covid Scam Falls Apart; It's Over

By Jon Rappoport, 9 January 2022

Since the beginning, I've been producing the evidence COVID is a scam. Now, official agencies are virtually admitting it.

On December 29, the head of the CDC, Rochelle Walensky, announced, <u>in a White House</u> <u>press briefing</u>, that the PCR test can register positive (meaning the person is "infected") **long after infection is over.**

Here's Walensky's money quote:

"...people can remain PCR positive for **up to 12 weeks after infection** and long after they are transmissible and infectious."

That means MILLIONS of FALSE positive test results have been logged as REAL, in the past two years.

If you can't trace the implications of THAT, I can't help you.

Recall the old Zen Koan: What is the sound of one hand clapping?

The new version is: What was the sound of the White House press corps and the media after Walensky's admission?

Nothing. Zero. Silence.

No shouting. No furor. No questions.

"Dear Mr. Smith, We here at the CDC wish to inform to you that your positive PCR COVID test, administered in the spring of 2020, was misleading. There was no proof it meant you were infected. Therefore, your isolation, your hospitalization, during which your business closed and went into bankruptcy, your wife left home taking up residence with the children at her mother's, your business partner committed suicide—all that was unnecessary. Thank you for your understanding."

Of course, the blind following the blind following Fauci will say, "But...but...the CDC couldn't have made a mistake that big...there must be some explanation..."

And yes, there is an explanation.

The CDC and other public health officials have known all along they were running a scam.

Committing a crime. A Nuremberg-type crime.

See more here: <u>lewrockwell.com</u>